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Abstract:

The research role of university librarians is changing. With the advent of the need to manage massive digital datasets by academic researchers, the opportunities for new collaboration are developing between the disciplinary researchers in science, engineering and technology and librarians. Directly growing out of this is a greater appreciation for the professional knowledge of librarians. Challenges faced by researchers in organizing and accessing massive datasets have created this need and this new appreciation for the training and knowledge of librarians. The opportunity to participate in sponsored/funded research is growing. 

The recent report from the US National Science Board (NSB), Long-Lived Digital Data Collections Enabling Research and Education in the 21st Century, September 2005, http://www.nsf.gov/pubs/2005/nsb0540/ has confirmed this crisis in data management and calls for the creation of new research positions (pp. 26-27) that closely replicate the professional knowledge of librarians. The positions of Data Manager and Data Scientist have important elements that the education and experience of librarians fulfill. 

Case Study: At Purdue University, the Libraries have created the position of Associate Dean for Research (ADR). The ADR position grew out of a need for the libraries to explore with academic departments in the sciences, engineering and technology collaborative sponsored research projects. The decision to create the ADR was, in part, to replicate the structure and responsibilities within the academic departments. The dean of libraries met with deans and department heads of the relevant departments, proposing and demonstrating the ways in which librarians could add strength to their proposals. The ADR followed up with meetings with interested faculty and researchers. The results have been so successful that it has been difficult to keep up with the requests from the academic departments to create collaborative research proposals with librarians as joint principal investigators. To date, joint proposals have been submitted from Biology, Chemical Engineering, and Electrical/Computer Engineering and the Libraries. An added benefit of the creation of the ADR has been inclusion on the research council of the university. This has provided access to discussions taking place at the highest levels within the research area of the university. In addition, this has allowed the message about the librarian's ability, willingness, and desire to collaborate on sponsored research to be shared and spread. 

The image of librarians has been enhanced and their reputation is growing among faculty colleagues especially in the sciences, engineering, and technology. The Associate Dean for Research in the Libraries plays a key role in this new dynamic. 

